
Sacred Heart School – Parents & Friends Association

Minutes of General Meeting – 22nd March 2022

	
	Meeting Opened   7.30pm

	Action By
	Date

	Present
	Brent Wilson, Bec Bowen, Megan Brown, Suze Chapple, Tiffiny Lynch, Emily Pintarich, Emma Adams, Ali Cooper
	
	

	Apologies 
	Cate Pell, Bea Clark, Louise Madden, Tahnee Hodgetts, Rebecca Millwood
	
	

	Minutes from Previous Meeting
	Minutes from last meeting emailed. 
	Tiffiny and Megan moved
	

	Business Arising
	
Fundraising 2022

Paint and Sip
· Due to little time for planning we proposed new date: Friday May 13th, 2022
· Megan Booth has offered her help to have more people attend.
· Contact Daria about new date and Megan’s offer to help.
· Liquor Licence application submitted. Waiting for approval and then apply for date change.
· Megan Booth to provide 2 designs for painting
· Conversation with Megan Booth to order resources can commence once date confirmed.
· Megan Brown will provide flyer for promotion through newsletter and compass.
· Look at Eventbrite options
· Look at payment options (tap and go) and discuss with office staff

Fair 2022
· Plan to go ahead for November 11th   2022
· Check the Catholic Ed guidelines about entertainment and other regulations
· Follow up availability of food vans
· Find out what vendors are at Civic Square.

Mother’s Day stall term 2
· Communication to go out this week.
· Stall will be open on Wednesday 5th and Thursday 6th May.
· Items to remain $2
· Set up Monday and Tuesday after School
· Grade 5’s to assist again
Father’s Day stall term 3
· Moved to next meeting
Before and After School care
· Moved to next meeting
· Brent followed up but hasn’t had a response
School jackets
· Rebecca and Kelly had to postpone the uniform presentation.
· Moved to next meeting
Funds allocations to Music and Art
· $5000 to go to Music for new instruments as per Dan’s proposal
· $5000 to go to Art as per Megan’s Proposal.
Classroom allocations
· $500 to each class as per previous years.
· Additional $500 per class for new books for classrooms
· Total $16,000
· Add classroom allocations to February meeting Agendas to ensure this money gets allocated and spent early each year.
TCSPC Parent Engagement Grant
· Brent to discuss again at Principals next meeting
· Follow up a quote with Will Smith in relation to having him as a quest speaker.
· Add to next meeting agenda

	


Brent to check with Megan

Bec

Bec



Megan 
Brent to follow up with Lidia



Brent

Bec
Megan 


Brent


















Megan and Bec approved. Tiffiiny will action this with Lidia



Tiffiny to action with Lidia 
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	Correspondence
	




	




	

	Principal’s Report
	Principal’s Report circulated to the committee 


	





	

	Financial Report 
	Finance Report 
· Closing balance as of March 2022: $78,994.81


	

	

	General Business
	MEETING CLOSED    9.13pm
Next Meeting – 
24th May 2022, 7.30pm (Sacred Heart School Staffroom)
There will be a zoom option- link to come with the agenda.
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Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School
School Board Principal’'s Report Tuesday March 22nd, 2022

Webpage: www.sacredheartl.tas.edu.au
Twitter: @shslton
Facebook: Sacred Heart Catholic School Launceston
Pinterest: Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School

Our P.B.S. Values are:
Respect for Ourselves
Respect for Others
Respect for our Learning

Lent

Children from all classes participated in Ash Wednesday paraliturgies. Our
classes have been exploring ways of reflecting on drawing closer to God in
this Lenten season.

One of the ways our school promotes this opportunity is to ask each family
to donate small change to our Project Compassion boxes. This year we will
especially be looking at ways of supporting people in Ukraine.

Shared Unit - Christian Prayer

Recently our teachers are working together to plan a Christian Prayer Unit.
In the first four weeks of Term 2 the Christian Prayer Unit will be taught
across our school. Teachers then gather to moderate the body of work.

‘Red Day’ - Edmund Rice and ‘Green Day’ - Nano Nagle

One of the initiatives we introduced in 2022 is the creation of two days
where we focus on our founders. Children will be provided opportunities to
gather in prayer, find out more about the legacies of Edmund Rice and Nano
Nagle and engage in activities that celebrate their attributes.

Red Day will be held in the next few weeks, Green Day will be held later this
year.

Building and Playground Update
We are currently waiting for quotes to be returned for the two projects, SHS
Avenue and Playground Stage 3.
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RTI and Team Teachers (Response to Intervention)

In response to our data and as one of the goals for our School Improvement
Plan SHS has made changes for 2022 with how we use our Team Teachers.
Team Teachers have been deployed in Prep - Grade 6 with a strong focus
on what is the greatest need as identified from children’s data.

This week the RTI team has achieved a lot in regards to testing, grouping
students and initiating creative ways to support our students.Some of the
things we have been working on are;

e Triangulating data
Common assessment tasks
Two Emu groups from each Grade from 3-6 twice a week focused
upon specific growth points
Spelling groups from 3-6
Writing focus 3-6
Extension maths groups 3-6 once a week in gender groupings
Development of a school cafe run by our First Nations students

CET - Literacy Strategy

Catholic Education Tasmania has developed a Literacy Strategy designed to
improve the literacy standards in all Tasmanian Catholic Schools. The
strategy is in direct response to student data across the state. All schools
have had a Key Literacy Teacher appointed at 0.4 FTE. All teachers will be
undergoing specific Professional Learning to improve teacher knowledge.

COVID-19

SHS continues to be informed by our COVID Plan. We have maintained our
cleaning ‘regime’ initiated last year.

Parents have been provided with regular updates from SHS as to how they
can support our school.

Playground Team
The Playground Team hasn't met since our last meeting.

Camps

In recent weeks we have facilitated our Grade 5 Camp at Camp Clayton,
near Ulverstone and Grade 6 Camp at Blue Lagoon, Dodges Ferry.

The children enjoyed a memorable three days.

We are indebted to our staff for their strong commitment to the camps.

Grade 4’s camp at Hagley is a two day camp later this year.

Carnivals

SHS Swimming Carnival was held at Riverside recently. Grades 3-6 children
competed. Under our COVID Plan parents were not able to attend as
spectators.







